Glenn T. Otto 7077 Sandalview Drive Huber Heights, Ohio 45424

02/02/2022

## To Whom it may concern:

I've known Timothy Hart to be a lifetime resident of Huber Heights who has shown his love and support of our community and residents through the long-time operation of a local small business that provides positive activities, for children and adults alike, in around our area. He has also continued to support his family's tradition of service throughout his community, which include the annual Ed Hart Memorial scholarship for Wayne High School students through the Huber Heights Athletic Foundation.

Mr. Hart has always been someone who can be counted on to volunteer his time, and resources to local non-profit organizations, fraternal organizations, families, and individuals in need of assistance.

If you would like additional information about Mr. Hart, you can telephone me at (937) 554-6772 or email me at <a href="mailto:glenn.otto@yahoo.com">glenn.otto@yahoo.com</a>.

Sincerely, Glenn T. Otto Councilman, At-Large City of Huber Heights, Ohio